
Constitution of
The Asian Cultural Dance Team

Article 1 Name & Purpose
Section 1

Section 2

Article 2 Membership
Section 1

Section 2

Section 3

Section 4

This organization shall be
known as The Asian Cultural
Dance Team of NCSU.

This club shall provide an
organized structure for the
participation in and the
enjoyment of the sport of
cultural dancing for the North
Carolina State University
community.

Membership shall be open to
all regularly enrolled
students, staff, or faculties
who are interested in good
standing with the university.
Membership shall be granted
upon completion of all
required forms and payment of
membership dues.

All individuals must comply
with the university
requirements as well as the
club sports program
requirements concerning health
insurance, and Risks, Hazards,
and Physical Stresses Forms.

All members will agree to
abide by this constitution and
university rules which apply
to campus organizations.

Any member found guilty of
unsportsman like conduct may
be voted out of the club by a
majority vote of at least half
of the active club members at
a regular club meeting, and
with the approval of the club
sports assistant director
shall have their membership
cancelled.



Article 3

Article 4

Officers
Section 1

Section 2

Section 3

Section 4

Section 5

Section 6

Section 7

Dues
Section 1

The elective officers of this
club shall be the President,
Vice—President, Treasurer, and
Secretary.

The duties of the President
shall include, presiding over
official meetings, organizing
meetings, the submission of
Risks, Hazards, and Physical
Stresses Forms to the
intramural recreation office,
and reporting to the club
sports assistant director.

The duties of the Vice—
President shall include,
presiding over official
meetings in the absence of the
President, and contribution to
official decisions.

The duties of the Treasurer
shall include, management of
the club funds and
contribution to official
decisions.

The duties of the Secretary
shall include, informing
members of events, official
correspondence and
contribution to official
decisions.

The officers of this club
shall be elected by majority
vote of at least one half of
the active club members, to
serve a term of one year,
beginning the first week of
May each year.

Elections of officers will be
held during the first week of
April. All current active
members in good academic
standing are eligible for
election.

The dues for the club shall be
assessed by the club



Article 5

Article 6

Article 7

Treasurer, ratified by a
majority vote of active club
members, and approved by the
club sports assistant
director.

Amending the Constitution and By—Laws
Section 1

Meetings
Section 1

Faculty Adviser
Section 1

Amendments to the constitution
or by—laws shall be presented
by members of the club in
writing and read at a regular
meeting but shall not be voted
upon until the next regular
meeting, and then only after
informing each member of the
proposed amendments. A two—
thirds (2/3) majority vote and
the approval of the club
sports assistant director will
be required for ratification.

The frequency and length of
meetings will be determined by
the availability of playing
surfaces and by member
participation. A meeting of
at least half the club members
should occur at least once a
month.

The faculty adviser will be a
member of the faculty or staff
of North Carolina State
University and will be
selected by the members of the
club and approved by the
sports assistant director.
The duties of the faculty
adviser shall include the
attendance of at least three
business meetings of the club
(preferably the first meetings
of the fall and spring
semesters and the last meeting
of the spring semester),
approval of all club
functions, the accompaniment
of the club on outings
whenever possible, and helping
the club in making its yearly
budget.



Article 8 Club Activities
Section 1

Section 2

Section 3

Club activities shall include
club meetings, workshops, fund
raising events, social events,
and dance tournaments,
practices, and games.

There will be a minimum of two
business meetings per
semester.

All club activities are
subject to approval by the
faculty adviser and the club
sports assistant director.


